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Live Broadcast of NPR's Talk of the Nation 
 
 

Obama's Foreign Policy: Opportunity and Risk 
 
 
Jane Harman: 
Hi everybody, I'm just the warm-up act.  My name is Jane 
Harman and I'm wondering where -- thank you.   
 
[laughter] 
 
-- where the rest of the audience is, but I'm president and 
CEO of the Wilson Center and an NPR junky.  And I have been 
on "Talk of the Nation" in the past and it reaches a huge 
audience, that would be you, plus others.  And it's an 
honor to host it at the Wilson Center today.  It's also fun 
to have friend participating.  David Ignatius is out in the 
hall finding out the latest on the -- what's happening in 
Syria.  But he moderated the national conversation on -- 
called 9/11, the next 10 years.  Last September, he 
recently returned from Syria and, as I said, he's working 
on it.  He sent me flowers, I want you to know, to make up 
for years of rudeness, but didn't work. 
 
[laughter] 
 
Bob Kagan and I -- that's Bob Kagan over there -- were on 
"Talk of the Nation" with Neal Conan, who is right here, 
this September to discuss how U.S. Foreign Policy has 
changed, another 9/11 topic.  His book, "The World America 
Made" -- I mentioned your flowers but you missed it.  His 
book, "The World America Made" caught the president's 
attention and it should be required reading and show be 
viewing of the movie "Lincoln."  Okay, how many of you have 
seen that?  Okay.  David, have you seen it? 
 
David Ignatius: 
No, I was too busy ordering those flowers. 
 
Jane Harman: 
And -- 
 
[laughter] 
 
-- the clock is ticking, but Graham Allison, Cheng Li, and 
Ashley Tellis, who will be in the second segment, have all 
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been active at the Lincoln Center there -- at the Lincoln 
Center.  Wilson Center. 
 
[laughter] 
 
Get me out of here! 
 
[laughter] 
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For one thing, it's live radio!  And Sue Goodwin is our 
executive producer here, is going to inculcate you into the 
brotherhood and sisterhood of live radio audiences 
including the secret handshake. 
 
[laughter] 
 
Sue Goodwin: 
Thank you all for coming.  Thank you Jane, thank you Wilson 
Center.  It's an honor to be here, certainly hope to live 
up to good name.  So I get to do the housekeeping.  So 
first of all, cellphones, anything electronic that's going 
to make a noise, turn it off.  On the other hand, we want -
- as Jane mentioned, we have a lot of listeners, close to 
four million listeners a week on "Talk of the Nation," over 
400 stations nationwide.  We also are on Berlin radio and 
Armed Forces Radio Network so we're getting calls and 
listeners from all over the world.  And we want them to 
know you're here, we want you to know that we are in this 
place with a live audience.  So if there's something funny 
and, believe it or not, Neal can make the Cold War funny, 
he can make -- don't be afraid to laugh or sigh or 
whatever.  And also we've given you cards.  
 
[music playing] 
 
Down a little?  Thank you.  If you've ever heard this show, 
our listeners are just as important as our guests.  They 
bring questions and more important, they bring stories.  We 
believe that listeners are an expert on their own lives and 
their own lives make up our world.  So we try to frame the 
show that we can get stories from people and it really adds 
valuable content.   
 
Our first topic today is we're talking about Obama and what 
should be going on with foreign policy right now.  So we're 
asking you, if you've been working overseas, any type of 
experience overseas, and you see a problem you think the 
president needs to address or if you see an opportunity you 
think the president needs to take advantage of, write it 
down, hold it up, and someone will collect your card.  I 
wish we had time because this is an amazing audience to get 
everybody on the air but there's just not, we'll be taking 
calls from around the country and emails.  And we sort of 
sort through it to make sure we're not duplicating the same 
comment, that type of thing.  So what happens is, your name 
will appear right up there, I think where it says 
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"Discourse The Nation Deserves."  And make sure you put 
your first and last name because there's probably more than 
one Robert here.  And then when you name does appear go to 
the nearest microphone and Neal will call on you soon.  And 
the last thing I could say is we do have applause, I'm the 
human applause meter.  There's just a couple places in this 
show, b
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Palestinian leader Mahmoud Abbas tells the international 
community that a vote for a state of Palestine is an 
investment in pace.  He issued a statement today ahead of a 
U.N General Assembly's vote on whether to elevate 
Palestinian status from entity to non-member state, a move 
strongly opposed by Israel and its U.S. ally as a detriment 
to achieving Palestinian statehood through peace talks.   
 
The death toll in Iraq has risen to at least 31 in a string 
of bombings in two major cities south of Baghdad today; 
dozens more people have been wounded.  Local authorities 
say Shiite Muslims are again the targets of violence that 
appear to escalate as Iraqis began religious observances 
last weekend.   
 
Certain drugs used to treat HIV may also help suppress 
malaria according to new study released today.  NPR's Jason 
Beaubien reports the research could be particularly useful 
in Africa where there is significant burden of both 
diseases. 
  
Jason Beaubien: 
HIV-positive children in Uganda who are treated with two 
different types of anti-AIDS drugs had significantly 
different rates of malaria according to a new study 
published in the New England Journal of Medicine.  Children 
who were on the first regimen of protease inhibitors had 41 
percent fewer cases of malaria than children on another 
common form of anti-retroviral therapy.  Kids in both 
groups still got malaria but the children in the first set 
were far less likely to have the infection reappear.  
Malaria is a major problem for children whose immune 
systems already compromised by HIV.  This new research 
suggests that changes to kids' HIV regiments may help 
protect them from one of the leading killers in Africa.  
Jason Beaubien, NPR News. 
 
Lakshmi Singh: 
I'm Lakshmi Sing, NPR in Washington.   
 
Male Speaker: 
Support for NPR comes from the Bill and the Melinda Gates 
Foundation, dedicated to the idea that all people deserve 
the chance to live healthy, productive lives, at 
gatesfoundation.org. 
 
[music playing]  
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Neal Conan: 
This is "Talk of the Nation."  I'm Neal Conan with a 
special broadcast today from the Joseph H. and Claire Flom 
Auditorium at the Woodrow Wilson Center in Washington, D.C.  
Today's show is part a project called The National 
Conversation, a joint production of the Wilson Center and 
NPR.  And with the election behind us, we focus today on 
U.S. foreign policy and a second Obama administration.  The 
president faces ongoing repercussions of the Arab Spring 
including an immediate crisis in Syria, more on that in a 
moment, a constitutional crisis in Egypt, and continued 
protests in Bahrain.  Barring a diplomatic breakthrough, 
there's a looming confrontation with Iran.  Russia seeks 
dominance in much of the old Soviet Union and the broad 
strategic challenge in emergent China, and of course I've 
left out a continent or two.  If you've traveled abroad, we 
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Yesterday we saw two regime aircraft taken down by surface-
to-air missiles.  And a video emerged early this morning of 
the gunner who shot those two aircraft down.  He was a man 
said to be a schoolteacher.  We were able to reach early 
this morning into the country, people who know him.  And 
they say he had graduated from college, he's a geographer 
and then a schoolteacher.  He joined the rebels and he was 
holding this missile launcher and talking about what had 
happened and how he shot them out of the sky and said that 
there would be no more regime flights over his town.   
 
That is a big jump for the rebels, we haven't seen that 
before that they have been able to take out the air force 
because up till now that has been the regime's trump card, 
they -- the rebels can hold the ground but as long as the 
regime controls the skies they really don't hold much of 
anything because towns and villages are bombed on a daily 
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Syria policy, this is just where we left off.  And with the 
now certainty of a second term, thinking about being more 
bold. 
 
David Ignatius: 
Syria is one of the issues that the administration in 
effect put on hold late last summer.  I've written that the 
administration of President Obama kind of put a sign out 
the White House lawn saying "Come Back After November 6th."  
And that was certainly true with Syria.  What the 
administration is pondering is whether to take a more 
active role in shaping, supporting, even supplying the Free 
Syrian Army, the military side, as it took a role in 
reshaping the political opposition, it was really through 
Secretary of State Clinton's pressure that the feuding 
countries that had been supporting different factions in 
the political opposition got their act together earlier 
this month in Doha, Qatar and formed a new coalition of 
political organizations.   
 
As Deborah Amos said in that excellent report that preceded 
our part of conversation, the opposition military, despite 
these recent victories, is a mess in terms of its command 
structure.  So I think issue one for the administration is 
how does the United States working with its allies empower 
leaders?  They're called military councils in each of the 
major urban areas so they can exercise control over these 
many jihadist groups.  This is a real revolution so the 
fighters have come from the ground up.  Each mosque, each 
neighborhood, each town forms its own battalion, and those 
battalions seek funding from wealthy people from the Gulf 
typically, and they operate largely independently.  Unless 
that's pulled together, if Bashar al-Assad falls, as seems 
increasingly likely, you may have a completely chaotic 
situation on the ground with each battalion going for 
itself with a kind of chaotic militia-driven a non-
governance that we're seeing now in Libya.  And I think the 
U.S. wants to focus on this as much thinking about after 
the fall of Bashar as getting to Bashar's fall. 
 
Neil Conan: 
And Robert Kagan, as well, you know the -- one of the 
concerns is if you supply effective weaponry to the 
opposition groups, that weaponry will fall into the hands 
of those jihadists we've been talking about. 
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Robert Kagan: 
Well that's been the concern of the administration for a 
long time.  I'm afraid though, that, you know, the longer 
this has gone on, the greater the likelihood that the 
jihadists are going to be big forces.  I think that the 
only thing that I -- one of the things that I worry about 
now is we haven't seen the worst that Bashar has to deal 
out in terms of dealing with his population.  He is not 
Mubarak and clearly the Syrian military is not quite 
Egyptian military which refused to fire on the people 
ultimately, and whether Mubarak ordered it and they didn't 
do it, or whether he wouldn't even order it is not clear, 
they're -- the Syrian air force certainly is already doing 
this and I worry about this Internet blackout as a time 
when he may carry out things that we haven't even begun to 
see yet, in which case, I think that the United States and 
the world is going to carry a very heavy moral burden and 
we will wind up being forced as we were, for instance after 
Srebrenitsa to take action, maybe sooner.  And then we 
aren't going to be talking about how many, you know, 
shoulder-fired anti-air missiles or in people's hands are 
going to be in a much bigger situation. 
 
Neil Conan: 
And you're talking about chemical weapons here? 
 
Robert Kagan: 
Whether -- no, I'm talking about a need to respond to 
massive slaughter that has just reached the stage that the 
world -- that we can't and many others can't tolerate 
anymore and then we need to start looking at options that 
don't take six or eight months and we hope Bashar falls. 
 
Neil Conan: 
Let's step back just a little bit.  Through the first Obama 
administration, there was criticism after the advent of the 
Arab Spring, there was no coherence to the policy, this 
country this, this country that.  You've got a situation 
where, yes, there's a new government in Egypt and a 
constitutional crisis there, different situation in Libya 
which seems to still be pretty chaotic.  Bahrain, majority 
Shia country, where those people are advocating for their 
democratic rights, the United States allied with the king 
there, and with Saudi Arabia, his ally, Shias there are -- 
should there be one clear and clearly articulated policy 
for all of these places that everybody understands or do 
you go case by case? 
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Robert Kagan: 
Well there's no such thing as perfect consistency in 
foreign policy.  I think there should be an overall 
doctrine that we are trying to move all these regimes in 
the direction their people clearly want them to go.  And I 
think the days of the dictatorship in the Arab world which 
we'd gotten awfully used to are clearly gone.  Now you 
obviously going to use different tactics and different 
strategies in different countries and we do have 
conflicting interests that guide us in a lot of different 
directions, but I don't think that's really the key issue.  
I wish, honestly, that the administration had even focused 
more on the policy that they said they were going to focus 
on.  Although I just want to say as a broad matter, second 
terms are often very productive terms for presidents.  They 
either start getting serious about things they've been 
kicking down the road, they've learned from what they've 
been watching and are able to start implementing policies, 
so I'm hope -- if you look at Bill Clinton's presidency, 
there's no question his second term was a lot more active 
and effective than his first term in foreign policy.  And 
so I'm hopeful that the Obama administration will now 
really begin to dig into some of these problems in a way 
that I don't think they really quite did in the first term. 
 
Neil Conan: 
Well, David Ignatius, in part because of the State 
Department, can sometimes be more tractable than Congress. 
 
David Ignatius: 
The administration needs to communicate more effectively 
with Congress to do everything that's on its agenda.  And I 
think that would be the measure of whether President Obama 
has a successful second term, is he the leader of his own 
party, is he the leader of the Congress, does he speak to 
the country and then to the world as a decisive leader?  In 
foreign policy, what's striking to me is that he doesn't 
really have to worry a lot about framing the issues on the 
agenda, the issues are coming at him.  The obvious ones 
coming at accelerating speed, are Syria, we've been talking 
about Syria, he needs a policy that's more coherent both to 
achieve the stated goal, the fall of Bashar al-Assad, but I 
think more important to think about what kind of governance 
you'll have in Syria and what to do about the chemical 
weapons.   
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The chemical weapons in Syria -- when I see the news about 
turning off the Internet, I worry that that's prelude to 
using these ghastly weapons.  The United States has warned 
strongly about this, more importantly, perhaps, so is 
Russia.  This is a red line the international community has 
drawn.  Bashar al-Assad may go across that red line, what 
do we do next?  Another problem coming at him fast is 
obviously Iran.  We're in a period now when the U.S. needs 
to explore, through perhaps bilateral negotiations, whether 
there is a deal, whether you can see the shape of the deal.  
We can go on to other issues.  But Obama in a sense has to 
respond quickly the things that are already in motion. 
 
Neil Conan: 
Let's get a caller in on the conversation.  Again (800)989-
8255, email us talk@npr.org.  You just heard David 
Ignatius, Associate Editor columnist for The Washington 
Post.  Robert Kagan is also with us, senior fellow on 
foreign policy at the Brookings Institution.  And let's get 
-- let's see if we can get Mac on the line.  And Mac's on 
the line with us from Phoenix.   
 
Male Speaker: 
Hey, good afternoon, gentlemen.  I just wanted, you know, 
maybe chime in and add to the point about taking advantage 
of the very widespread goodwill of the Iranian population 
towards the U.S. and the content of the nuclear 
negotiation. 
 
Neil Conan: 
And the -- 
 
Male Speaker:  
-- and outplaying the regime and speaking directly to the 
people, more public diplomacy. 
 
Neil Conan: 
Robert Kagan -- many have urged the president to take that 
role that Mac is talking about and try to outflank the 
Iranian government with its own people. 
 
Robert Kagan: 
Well, you know, the administration is consistently, 
whenever it's wanted to move toward negotiations considered 
those two policies to be diametrically imposed.  You're 
either talking to the people and effectively encouraging 
them to either influence or maybe even oust their regime, 
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or you were talking to the regime.  I'm not sure that 
there's a clear tradeoff, I don't know that you can't do 
both, but up until this point, that's the way it is.  Now, 
by the way, some people will say that the Iranian people 
love their nuclear weapons too.  I'm more skeptical of 
that, I actually believe we have an easier time dealing 
with a different kind of government on this issue than 
we're having with the current regime in Iran. 
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Thank you very much for the question, the United States 
voted against that in the General Assembly today and was 
among those who were outvoted.  David Ignatius? 
 
David Ignatius: 
Well, the simple answer would be I see that policy is 
unsuccessful, that the U.S. has tried to prevent what 
happened today, increasingly it's tried half-heartedly, 
more for form's sake than anything else.  I think the 
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Neal Conan: 
When we come back, more with our guests David Ignatius and 
Robert Kagan.  We promise to get to the Middle East and 
talk about some of those others parts of the world.  As 
well we'd like to hear from you:  (800)989-8255.  Email us: 
talk@npr.org.  Stay with us.  We're in a special broadcast, 
part of The National Conversation today from the Woodrow 
Wilson Center.  I’m Neal Conan.  It's the "Talk of the 
Nation" from NPR News.  
 
[music playing] 
 
Male Speaker: 
Support for NPR comes from NPR member stations.  And from 
Chevrolet, maker of the Volt, an electric car that runs on 
electricity or gas to go farther.  Details at 
chevyvolt.com.  From Sit4Less, featuring the Zody Chair and 
the Very Task Chair by Haworth, online at sit4less.com.  
And from Unisys Corporation, committed to providing IT 
solutions to contribute to a safer and more secure 
connected world.  More at unisys.com.  This is NPR. 
 
Neil Conan: 
Fifty years ago, the U.S. and the Soviet Union narrowly 
avoided war in the Cuban Missile Crisis, in part, because 
Washington and Moscow controlled the triggers.  Now, with 
nuclear buttons in Beijing, New Delhi, Islamabad, 
Pyongyang, and Jerusalem, what lessons can we learn from 
history?  I'm Neil Conan, "Avoiding the Next Cold War," 
plus Jane Harman on a world led by women.  Next "Talk of 
the Nation" from NPR News. 
 
[music playing] 
 
Neal Conan: 
This is "Talk of the Nation." I'm Neal Conan at the Woodrow 
Wilson Center in Washington, D.C. and here are headlines 
from some of the other stories we're following today here 
at NPR News.  President Obama's top negotiator, in talks to 
avoid the fiscal cliff, headed to Capitol Hill today.  
Treasury Secretary Timothy Geithner is meeting with top law 
makers from both parties.  Republican leaders have demanded 
plans for spending cuts, while Democrats push to extend tax 
cuts to all but the wealthiest Americans.  If no deal is 
reached before the end of the year, automatic tax hikes and 
across-the-board spending cuts go into effect.   
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really does depend a little bit on what the Cuban 
government does.  The Cuban government has to be willing to 
show some intention of loosening up its grip on that 
society.  I think if it does do so, you can see some steps 
in the United States to start easing the embargo and trying 
to start moving toward, eventually -- if there's sort of 
reciprocal steps -- some kind of moving toward 
normalization with Cuba.  But it really does require that 
the Cuban government be willing to do so.  
 
I mean what we've seen in Burma, it didn't just happen.  
The United States didn’t just lift sanctions.  The Burmese 
government took some steps to give some hope that they were 
going to change.  The Cuban government will need to do the 
same thing.  
 
Neal Conan: 
David Ignatius, there was a new generation of leaders in 
Burma, do we have to await the same in Havana?  
 
David Ignatius: 
Well, certainly we need to await a post-Castro era, when 
there's younger leadership.  On this question whether the 
president should take a strong stance on normalizing 
relations with Cuba, or deal with the war on drugs, I would 
hope that the president would think strategically, much as 
he did to such a success in his campaign.  And by that I 
mean identifying a limited number of issues and going after 
them one by one, and building from success to success, I 
think that's what leads to effective foreign policy.  
 
When you have everything kind of thrown up against the wall 
in the first year -- and we saw a little bit of that, I 
think, in Obama's first year, but in domestic and foreign 
policy -- what you get is, I think, kind of loss of 
momentum, loss of clarity.  So the president can do his 
first job, which is win a big debt package fight on the 
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David Ignatius: 
After -- you know, this is the -- we'll find out just how 
strategic President Obama is in policy making, as opposed 
to politics, and how effective a leader he is over these 
next four years.  But, you know, I think the next few 
months will tell us whether we're going to have something 
more systematic than what we saw in the first term. 
 
Neal Conan: 
And Robert Kagan, if there's been a vision expressed about 
that by the president it has been the pivot to the Pacific.  
 
Robert Kagan: 
And as this conversation, and every other conversation I've 
had over the last month since the pivot was announced has 
demonstrated, before you pivot you finish talking about the 
Middle East, and as soon as you pivot you go back to 
talking about the Middle East.  I mean there was nothing 
more ironic, again, than the fact that the president on his 
big trip to Asia spent most of his time talking about Gaza, 
and the secretary of state had to break off the trip to go 
heading back to Gaza.  And I think this is going to 
continue to be the case; we are going to continue to be 
dragged back to the Middle East.  
 
Now what's unfortunate about that is -- and I was in a 
conference in the Middle East where even people in the 
Middle East were saying, "Can't the United States walk and 
chew gum at the same time?"  And we are clearly going to 
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Neal Conan: 
Question from the audience here at the Wilson Center. 
 
Ibrahim Hussein: 
Good afternoon.  My name is Ibrahim Hussein [spelled 
phonetically]; I'm an Egyptian-American retired here in 
Washington, D.C.  I'd like to start by saying last January 
I went back to Cairo to join the celebration of the first 
anniversary of the revolution.  It was so wonderful that 
people who did not want into politics, from the cab drivers 
to the college professor, are all talking about democracy 
and freedom and human rights.  And it is very sad for me to 
see what's happening now.   
 
I have, in terms of the comment about strategic, that's 
what I came to say.  The strategic direction for U.S. 
foreign policy, the U.S. policymakers need to realize the 
difference between two things: one of them is Islam.  I’m 
born a Muslim.  Islam, all over the world, is a peaceful, 
loving, very much similar to other great religions.  And 
difference between Islam and political Islam, and making 
our policy, and defining where we want to go or what we 
want to do, we need to make sure we're not touching the big 
base of Islam, and we are only dealing with people who are 
using Islam for political objectives.  That including the 
terrorist, the extremist, in my opinion, the Saudis -- I 
mean they are exploiting a great religion for immediate 
gain.  And U.S. policymakers need to be aware of thie who are 
uain.  And U.S. poiaigion for immediate 
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the most scattered, and we're now paying the consequence 
for that.   
 
As a practical matter, however, Morsi won the election; the 
Brotherhood won the election overwhelmingly.  The United 
States should be dealing with a democratically elected 
government.  And I think as we would with any government, 
whether Islamic or non-Islamic, we also need to do our best 
to hold them to the real standards of democracy which is 
not just elections, it's about supporting individual 
rights, it's protecting minorities, it's protecting women, 
and we need to put, literally, our money where our mouth is 
in that regard.  And that would be true whether it's an 
Islamist or not an Islamist government.  
 
Neal Conan: 
We're talking about foreign policy in a second Obama 
administration.  You're listening to "Talk of the Nation" 
from NPR News.  
 
And David Ignatius, let me hit another part of that from 
our question, and that is the role of Saudi Arabia.  This 
is a despotic monarchy, a gerontocracy, important to the 
United States for any number of reasons, if for no other 
reason, its opposition to Iran. 
 
David Ignatius: 
Saudi Arabia is a strategic ally, strategic meaning that it 
has all that oil; and we may not need it as much in future 
years but other countries will.  I do think, when I visit 
Saudi Arabia, I'm reminded that while it's certainly an 
authoritarian regime -- not a place where I'd want to live 
-- it is seen by enough of its citizens, a majority of its 
citizens it appears to me -- as legitimate.  King Abdullah 
is an old man and he's not making decisions all that 
effectively, people say, but he is pretty well liked and 
respected by a majority of his subjects.  We need to 
remember that.   
 
So changes coming to Saudi Arabia -- what I hear people 
worrying about is the regime is so old and creaky, it's 
just not getting the job done.  But as near as I can tell, 
it's still seen as legitimate by enough of its citizens 
that I don’t see a revolution in Saudi Arabia around the 
corner as we've seen in Syria.   
 
Neal Conan: 



WWC: NATCON 11/29/2012 28 12/3/12 

Prepared by National Capitol Contracting 200 N. Glebe Rd. #1016 
8STCON 11/29/8STCON8ST2



WWC: NATCON 11/29/2012 29 12/3/12 

Prepared by National Capitol Contracting 200 N. Glebe Rd. #1016 
(703) 243-9696  Arlington, VA 22203 

nationalist policy will be taken, which this new leadership 
will try to unite by having external enemies including the 
United States, including Japan; that scares me. 
 
Neal Conan: 
And we could have a new nationalist government in Japan as 
well, so, you know, we'll have to see where that goes.  
Thank you both very much, and we'll chuckle all the way to 
the exit.  So Robert Kagan and David Ignatius joining us 
here at the Wilson Center. 
 
[applause] 
 
Tomorrow it's Talk of the Nation's "Science Friday."  This 
is "Talk of the Nation" from NPR News, I'm Neal Conan in 
Washington. 
 
Male Speaker: 
Support from NPR comes from NPR member stations, and from 
the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation, dedicated to the 
idea that all people deserve the chance to live healthy, 
productive lives at gatesfoundation.org.  From Ally Bank, 
who believes intelligent news and knowledgeable customer 
service should be available around the clock.  Learn more 
at allybank.com.  And from Subaru, where all vehicles are 
built in zero-landfill plants.  Love, it's what makes a 
Subaru a Subaru.  This is NPR. 
 
[music playing]  
 
Ira Flatow: 
Bits of Obamacare are gradually taking effect, but what 
does that mean for you as a patient?  I'm Ira Flatow, join 
me on Science Friday as we map out the milestones.  Critics 
of the Affordable Care Act are forecasting doctor 
shortages, higher premiums, any truth to that?  It's all on 
"Science Friday" from NPR. 
 
[music playing] 
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Palestinians.  Only the Security Council can do that, and 
that effort failed last year.  The U.S. and Israel see the 
upgrade as a largely symbolic move and stress that only 
direct negotiations will bring about a two-state solution.  
For NPR News, I'm Linda Fasulo in New York. 
 
Lakshmi Singh: 
The Internet is down in the Syrian capital Damascus and 
possibly across the nation.  Activists are also saying 
their cell and landline phone services are being disrupted 
in what may be the worst communications blackout since 
Syria's civil war began a year and a half ago.  Syrian 
rebels are battling troops just outside the capital, 
prompting the closure of the main road to the Damascus 
airport.  EgyptAir says it has suspended all flights into 
Damascus. 
 
Pledges of compromise are giving way to blame in the latest 
budget battle between the White House and congressional 
Republicans.  Each side is accusing the other of hindering 
progress.  The Democrats say Congress should immediately 
approve an extension of Bush-era tax cuts for the middle 
class, but they're not budging on also extending those cuts 
to the wealthiest people.  Republican House Speaker John 
Boehner told reporters today he's not seeing any 
significant deficit-cutting concessions from the White 
House. 
 
Former President George H.W. Bush is being treated at a 
Houston hospital for complications of bronchitis.  He's 
expected to remain hospitalized 72 hours.   
 
The Senate Judiciary Committee has approved legislation to 
increase privacy protection for emails and other online 
content.  NPR's Martin Costi reports. 
 
Martin Costi: 
Under federal law, police do not need a search warrant to 
get online content that's more than six months old.  
Proposals to extend the warrant protection have been 
stalled for years until this morning.  Senator Patrick 
Leahy told the Judiciary Committee that the time has now 
come for greater online privacy protection. 
 
Patrick Leahy: 
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We sense a need, and this brought together Republicans and 
Democrats, we sense a need to contain the way surveillance 
was expanding and taking away out privacy. 
 
Martin Costi: 
The ranking Republican on the committee, Iowa's Chuck 
Grassley, express concern that the bill could hamper 
certain kinds of investigations, such as insider trading 
cases.  The bill is now headed for the floor of the Senate. 
 
Martin Costi, NPR News. 
 
Lakshmi Singh: 
Dow is up 48 at 13,032.  This is NPR. 
 
A French Appeals Court has overturned a manslaughter 
conviction against Continental Airlines for the July 2000 
crash of an Air France concord that killed 113 people.  
NPR's Eleanor Beardsley reports that the court ruled 
mistakes by the company's mechanics were not enough to make 
it legally responsible for the deaths. 
 
Eleanor Beardsley: 
A French court initially convicted Continental Airlines and 
one of its mechanics, imposing $2.7 million in damages and 
fines on the carrier.  The court ruled that the mechanic 
improperly fit a metal strip on a Continental DC-10 that 
fell onto the runway, puncturing the Concorde's tire.  The 
tire burst and sent bits of rubber into the fuel tanks, 
which started the fire that brought down the plane.  The 
crash hastened the end for the joint French-British 
supersonic Concorde.  The aircraft was high-tech and 
luxurious, but a commercial failure.  Parties including Air 
France and Continental compensated the families of most 
victims years ago, so financial claims were not the trial's 
focus.  The main goal was to assign responsibility. 
 
Eleanor Beardsley, NPR News, Paris. 
 
Lakshmi Singh: 
There's been another deadly roadside bombing in southern 
Afghanistan, despite renewed calls by the U.N. for the 
Taliban to stop using such explosives.  Today, a bomb 
struck a minivan in Urozgan province.  At least 10 people 
lost their lives, several were wounded.  The U.N. is 
reporting a 30 percent increase in the number of deaths 
from homemade bombs in the first nine months of this year. 
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In the U.S., major retailers are posting weak November 
sales, despite the surge of activity over the Thanksgiving 
holiday weekend.  Target and Macy's were among 18 retailers 
reporting sales through last Saturday rose 1.7 percent from 
the same period a year ago. 
 
I'm Lakshmi Singh, NPR News, in Washington. 
 
Male Speaker: 
Support from NPR comes from Ally Bank, who believes in 
getting more from your news and your money, offering money 
market accounts.  Learn more at allybank.com.   
 
[music playing] 
 
Neal Conan: 
This is "Talk of the Nation".  I'm Neal Conan with part of 
The National Conversation, a joint project with NPR and the 
Woodrow Wilson Center here in Washington.  We're at the 
Center's Joseph H. and Claire Flom Auditorium with a 
conversation about the lessons of history, what can we 
learn from the Cold War?  In a world where at least nine 
countries have nuclear weapons now and China's projected to 
become the world's largest economy, the analogy to the old 
"bipolar world" of the Cold War may seem limited, but it's 
the only template we have on how to manage the competition 
over resources and markets, and the crises that seem 
certain to arise.  Call us with one lesson from the Cold 
War that may inform leaders today: (800)989-8255.  Email 
us: talk@npr.org.  You could also chime in on our website.  
Go to npr.org, click on "Talk of the Nation."  We'll also 
take questions from the audience here at the Wilson Center. 
 
Later on in the program, we'll talk with the Wilson 
Center's president and CEO, Jane Harman, on how women lead 
differently.  But we begin Graham Allison, director and 
professor of Government at the Belfer Center for Science 
and International Affairs at Harvard.  He also served as 
special advisor to the secretary of defense under President 
Reagan and assistant secretary of defense for policy and 
plans under President Clinton.   
 
Good to have you on "Talk of the Nation" today. 
 
Graham Allison: 
Thank you. 
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Neal Conan: 
And you've described the confrontation over Iran's nuclear 
ambitions as a Cuban Missile Crisis in slow motion.  The 
crisis part is pretty scary for those of us who lived 
through the Cuban Missile Crisis, so I guess we will just 
have to be thankful for the slow motion part. 
 
Graham Allison: 
Well, it's hard to remember.  You and I are old enough to, 
but many people aren't, that we just had the 50th 
anniversary of the missile crisis.  Actually, I was here at 
the Woodrow Wilson Center for an event a few weeks ago.  So 
50 years ago, in the course of 13 days, the U.S. and the 
Soviet Union rushed up to the nuclear precipice.  Kennedy, 
who was eyeball to eyeball with Khrushchev, estimated the 
likelihood that this would be a nuclear war between 1 and 3 
and even.  That would've killed several hundred million 
people.  So when we remember the Cold War, we should 
remember it was a very frightening period, but we had a 
strategy, we sustained it, and we survived, and actually, 
we won. 
 
Neal Conan: 
Those who do remember the Cold War tend to remember the 
last part of it, which was relatively stable.  As you 
suggest from your example from the Cuban Missile Crisis 50 
years ago, this was not a stable situation.  This was a 
dynamic situation dictated by crises in places like Berlin 
and Cuba. 
 
Graham Allison: 
Absolutely, and I think -- again, I teach this at Harvard 
for students.  They can't remember, what was the Cold War 
about, when was the Cold War, why was it -- how could it 
have been so dangerous.  How could people have been thought 
-- 
 
Neal Conan: 
It's at the end of the history book. 
 
Graham Allison: 
Yeah, thinking of going to war over what, for what, with a 
hundred million or two million people killed?  So the Cold 
War was a Manichean competition between what we call the 
"free world," which it was, and the "evil empire," which is 
what Ronald Reagan called it.  And over a period with lots 
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Cheng Li: 
Well, not only Chinese leaders feel that way, but also 
Chinese public and the young generation also feels that 
way.  They think United States want to put China down, 
despite our leaders, the president and secretary of state, 
constant mention that it's not our China policy to contain 
China.  We want to cooperate with China and this is the 
most important bilateral relationship in the 21st century.  
And we welcome China's rise.   
 
But from Chinese perspective, this is just empty words.  
They see the aircraft carriers and show muscle around the 
China Sea.  They see these countries, Japan and South 
Korea, and also India and Southeast Asian countries, they 
all kind of are very close to the United States.   
 
Now, of course, there's partly the policy problems of the 
previous leadership, but on the other hand, they are really 
put in a corner.  Now, let me also mention that Chinese 
leadership does not want to have a confrontational policy 
with the United States.  They don't want another round of 
Cold War.  And otherwise, they would not send their 
children to the United States to study.  They would not 
promote the trade with the United States.  But the 
situation is that you already this kind of tension.  When 
you look at a Chinese borders, it's actually they're 
questioning in the points out.  For them, for Chinese 
public and the leaders, they feel that another Cold War, 
with the pivotal policy by the U.S. government, really puts 
China into a corner.   
 
So it's not only a danger for Cold War, but also really 
danger for Hot War. 
 
Neal Conan: 
There was another dynamic that informed the conversation 
between the United States and the Soviet Union, the 
confrontation, and that was this conflict of ideologies.  
We have a nominally Communist government in China with 
capitalist policies, for sure, but certainly a Communist 
Party.  We have the challenge of the Islamists in Tehran 
and elsewhere.  Is ideology as dangerous a flashpoint today 
as it was during the Cold War? 
 
Cheng Li: 
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Well, it's not.  But before talking about ideology, we also 
should see the economic globalization.  There's a new trend 
because during the Cold War, it's very much divided, 
there's no economic activities or globalization.  Now, 
Einstein once said that release of the atomic bomb has 
changed everything except the -- how you think.  The things 
I think are in China, I mean, today's 21st century because 
of economic globalization also change everything except the 
way of thinking.  People think the two major powers should 
be, you know, conflictual.  This is not right, because if 
United States economy not doing well, China suffer.  The 
same way, that if China is not doing well, India's not 
doing well, United States also not doing well.  So it's a 
really new era.  But unfortunately, the people still occupy 
this kind of Cold War mentality or 19th century worldview. 
 
Now, talking about ideology, there's no confrontational 
ideology from China.  You can see the Chinese political 
system's still a one-party system.  But this is also on the 
verge of major transformation.  The public demand for 
change of a political system is getting stronger and 
stronger.  Now, particularly, you look at a young 
generation in cities like Shanghai, Beijing, Chongqing, 
Shenzhen, and these people, they live in the similar ways, 
similar lifestyle.  They enjoy the fashion and the music 
and the movie, like the "Life of Pi," it's simultaneously 
shown in China.  So this generation, they think in a much 
similar way, behave much similar way than their older 
generation rather than compare with the same generation in 
Taipei, in New York, in Tokyo.  They're quite similar. 
 
So I think that Cold War certainly should be avoided, and, 
certainly, we should try very hard to avoid Hot War in that 
region. 
 
Neal Conan: 
Let's see if we can go to a question on the mic here at the 
Wilson Center.  Please, go ahead. 
 
Christy Brandly: 
Hi, my name is Christy Brandly.  I'm with "Russia Beyond 
the Headlines."  I recently spent a lot of time in 
Vladivostok, Russia.  I studied international relations 
there.  And I also had a lot of friends, the younger 
generation, who were studying Asian languages, specifically 
Chinese.  And I know, for example, the Russian Foreign 
Ministry has said that it's looking to develop a coherent 
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Embassy in New Delhi, and joins us here at the Wilson 
Center.  And it's good of you to be with us today. 
 
Ashley Tellis: 
Thank you. 
 
Neal Conan: 
And what role do you think nuclear weapons will play as the 
U.S. and other nations move ahead into these new patterns 
of competition? 
 
Ashley Tellis: 
I think nuclear weapons are not going to go away.  I think 
that is the one thing we can say with certainty.  If we are 
lucky, we will be able to bring down the size of the 
inventories to more stabilizing proportions, but I don't 
think we should pretend that we will be able to eradicate 
these weapons anytime soon.  So nuclear weapons will remain 
against -- they will remain as a backdrop to all the 
international politics that transact themselves, both in 
Asia and beyond. 
 
Neal Conan: 
And you say drawing down stockpiles.  Well, perhaps Russia 
and the United States will, Pakistan is building them as 
fast as it can. 
 
Ashley Tellis: 
In fact, that's going to be one of the big challenges of 
managing what the future nuclear regime looks like, because 
the established nuclear powers, especially the United 
States and Russia, will probably see progressive declines 
in their nuclear stockpiles, but the regime that has been 
constructed to manage this reduction is a regime that is 
limited only to these two states, and so the challenge, I 
think, for the future is: How do you expand this regime to 
bring in other nuclear powers that currently stand outside 
disarmament?" 
 
Neal Conan: 
That's -- the "regime" is the Non-Proliferation Treaty.  
It's -- India broke out first, then Pakistan followed suit, 
as it was compelled -- it felt compelled to do so.  Israel, 
of course, had nuclear weapons outside the NPT already.  
Now there's North Korea and the advent of Iran.  The 
nuclear crises between the United States and the Soviet 
Union over the course of the -- long course of the Cold 
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War, scary enough, these new calculations, the kinds of 
psychological games that people will play with their 
nuclear weapons, because -- we're not accusing anybody, but 
the United States and the Russians played those games for 
many years. 
 
Ashley Tellis: 
I think that's a reality that we simply have to live with, 
and there are two dimensions to it.  We want to make 
certain that as these states continue to maintain their 
nuclear arsenals, those arsenals remain secure, that 
control over those arsenals does not break down so that the 
weapons get into the hands of irresponsible actors.  
That's, I think, the first objective that we need to meet.  
The second is that we need to make certain that these 
arsenals are essentially safe against attacks that might be 
mounted by others, and that is the old problem of 
deterrence stability that we had during the Cold War.  I 
think if we manage a solution with respect to both security 
and safety, we will have done the best we can in these 
circumstances. 
 
Neal Conan: 
So deterrence and mutually assured destruction, MAD, as it 
used to be known, these are elements of the Cold War which 
are, well, proliferating today but still prominent. 
 
Ashley Tellis: 
Well, we may not have -- we may not have the equivalent of 
MAD, because MAD was a very peculiar condition that grew 
out of the fact that the United States and the Soviet Union 
had huge arsenals that were capable of comprehensive 
societal destruction.  In the case of countries like 
Pakistan, India, North Korea, comprehensive societal 
destruction may not be at issue.  But the fact is, the use 
of any nuclear weapon would be catastrophic and certainly 
by the standards of modern societies, would constitute 
unacceptable destruction.  And therefore, what deterrence 
essentially means is that we have to ensure that none of 
these weapons ever get used.  That is the fundamental 
political objective in the second nuclear age. 
 
Neal Conan: 
Let's get a caller in on the conversation.  Let's go to 
Eli.  Eli on the line with us in St. Louis. 
 
Male Speaker: 
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Hey, everybody.  Neal, thank you for taking my call.  It's 
greatly appreciated.  So I've always been very interested 
in foreign policy.  I loved reading books when I was 14 and 
15 about nations and about -- on and on and on.  I mean, I 
read a ton of books.  Basically, one of the things that 
caught my eye was that the United States during the 1950s 
overthrow Mohammad Mosaddegh in Iran, a democratically 
elected leader, and had we not done that, Iran would not be 
a problem to the United States today.  We are the reason 
for Mohammad Reza Pahlavi and, in turn, Ayatollah Khomeini 
being in power.  That's number one.  And number two, we 
need to remember that we propped up al-Qaeda in the 1980s.  
We propped up bin Laden, we gave him CIA support, and not 
only that; we gave the Mujahedeen, who would eventually be 
our enemies in Afghanistan, support.  And what we need to 
learn is that we shouldn't prop up people in the Third 
World, or even the Middle East, who we think are good for 
the United States' interest when they can just turn our 
back -- or when they can turn their backs on us and 
immediately become massive threats.  I mean -- 
 
Neal Conan: 
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had succeeded, would have given us an entirely different 
world.  We wouldn't be living in a free society.  We 
wouldn't be living in an open economy.  So I would say we 
should remember that the Cold War was about some core 
values of the U.S., and, good fortune, we won.  Yeah. 
 
Neal Conan: 
Let's see if we go to Skeeter.  Skeeter with us from 
Eugene, Oregon. 
 
Male Speaker: 
Hi.  Thank you.  I think that the Obama administration 
should really take the initiative and say to the world, "We 
are not going to modernize our weapons, and, in fact, we 
all have to cool it and back off," and have the Obama 
administration really work toward getting everybody to back 
off, because I want to remind folks that the Cuban Missile 
Crisis also had its origins in Khrushchev and the others in 
the Kremlin being very concerned about the antiquated 
weapons that we already had in Turkey, and that that's part 
of the reason -- reasons that they decided to move weapons 
to Cuba.  And also, in the early '80s, when we were putting 
cruise missiles and Pershing II missiles that were on a 
first-strike kind of, you know, computer-generated launch 
at the slightest warning.  I think that we're in a very 
scary place.  A nuclear winter is going to mess up the 
planet like you've never imagined, so we've got to really 
back off. 
 
Neal Conan: 
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its arsenal and actually miniaturizing to have battlefield 
nuclear weapons, which become extremely dangerous. 
 
Neal Conan: 
Cheng Li, China, how does it see its nuclear arsenal?  It's 
in the process of modernizing some.  We read reports about 
extensive tunnel systems that could hide any number of 
missiles.  Nobody really knows how many weapons China has. 
 
Cheng Li: 
Well, certainly, China's military mobilization lacks 
transparency.  That has been a concern in the United States 
and elsewhere.  But having said that, and compare with the 
United States and the military budget and the military 
advantages, China has lagged far behind.  And with a 
country, you know, has a very strong economy, relatively 
speaking, you can -- you know, and this kind of full 
landscape and also possible contaminant, from their 
perspective, from the outside world.  They have to 
accelerate the military mobilization program.  But it's 
interesting to know that there's some different kind of 
strategies: symmetrical weapons, the asymmetrical weapon.  
They probably more emphasize on the cyber war, you know, 
this kind of methodology.  This certainly makes things more 
complicated.  So they would not purely rely on nuclear 
arsenal.  They will also look at some other aspects in the 
modern warfare and et cetera. 
 
Neal Conan: 
Ashley Tellis, sometimes we look at it from the wrong 
perspective.  The United States built its arsenal to 
balance the Soviet Union.  The Soviet Union built its 
arsenal to balance the United States.  China was balancing 
against the Soviet Union.  India was then balancing against 
China.  Pakistan is balancing against India.  These are 
not, well, symmetrical enemies. 
 
Ashley Tellis: 
Right, and I think the whole history of the Cold War has 
been this classic example of how vertical proliferation, 
horizontal proliferation have intersected.  I don't think 
that problem is going away because if you look, for 
example, at India's nuclear modernization currently, it's 
taking its bearings very much from what it sees China 
doing.  Pakistan, in turn, is responding to India.  Those 
problems are going to remain with us perennially, but there 
is an important difference.  The new nuclear powers are 
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more focused on having relatively small arsenals, because 
they're not into the business of war fighting.  They're not 
into the business of counterforce, which is what the United 
States and the Soviet Union were very heavily invested in. 
 
Neal Conan: 
Are you among those who believe that the fact that both 
sides had nuclear weapons deterred India and Pakistan from 
going to war, what, five, six years ago? 
 
Ashley Tellis: 
I believe that's the case.  I believe that's the case. 
 
Neal Conan: 
Let's see.  We go to the audience mic here at the Wilson 
Center. 
 
Karen Dickman: 
Hi, my name's Karen Dickman [spelled phonetically].  Viewed 
from the perspective of military readiness and proxy wars, 
arguably we have never stood down since we joined the 
Second World War.  From some perspectives, Syria is a proxy 
war, even today, armed by the United States, at least 
indirectly, and Russia -- at least that's the source of the 
weapons -- and both sides trying to leverage international 
influence through the U.N.  It seems the U.S. should take 
note of the fact that the Soviet Union dissolved under the 
crushing weight of its military-industrial complex, and a 
more practical relational toolbox is in order. 
 
Neal Conan: 
Graham Allison, is the analogy apt? 
 
Graham Allison: 
Well, it's an interesting -- there are three or four 
analogies there, which are all very interesting.  I think 
the proposition that the U.S. has a huge military 
establishment and that this is now going to be shrinking is 
correct.  I think that's right.  In terms of the proxy 
wars, I wouldn't say that's correct.  I would say, in my 
view, what we now see are lots of places where events 
almost seem out of control of anybody.  What's happening in 
Syria is, I think -- Neal had a very good conversation 
about in the previous hour -- is genuinely a revolution and 
maybe a civil war with multiple contestants.  They may buy 
arms from the international market, which include the 
Russians and the Americans, but basically the drivers are 
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what's happening there on the ground, not in Washington or 
in Moscow. 
 
Neal Conan: 
We're speaking with Graham Allison, director and professor 
of government at the Belfer Center for Science and 
International Affairs at Harvard University; Cheng Li, 
senior fellow at the Brookings Institution; and Ashley 
Tellis, a senior associate at the Carnegie Endowment for 
International Peace, and you're listening to "Talk of the 
Nation" from NPR News.  And we've been focusing on many of 
the crises of the Cold War.  Not many would have predicted 
that the Soviet Union and its allies in Eastern Europe 
would have gone away without a shot being fired.  As we 
look toward the end of the Cold War and what happened 
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have a brittle, inflexible state which cannot respond to 
the demands that Cheng Li was just talking about, and 
that's a recipe for disaster. 
 
Ashley Tellis: 
Well, it just underscores the point that, while reform is 
important, how you reform is just as important. 
 
Neal Conan: 
So reform then, Cheng Li, takes on very cautious forms, and 
we've just had a new leadership elected in China.  Do they 
study the Cold War? 
 
Cheng Li: 
Well, of course, they grew up during the Cold War period 
and during -- and they were born in 1950s and grew up 
during the Cultural Revolution, and they witnessed the 
dramatic opening of China.  They went back to school after 
Deng Xiaoping returned to power.   
 
So certainly they are very familiar with that period, the 
importance is what lesson they can learn from that.  I 
think this is a new generation leader; they are more 
cosmopolitan in terms of their worldviews, and at the same 
time, they also -- because of their formative experience, 
they are determined to make China stronger and also 
determined to protect China's vital interest.  At the same 
time, they are open for this kind of a further dialogue.  
So we have opportunity, but also we will see some 
challenges.  
 
Neil Conan: 
Graham Allison, just a few seconds to return back to the 
source, to Russia, back to the future for Russia. 
 
Graham Allison: 
Well, I'd say two things.  One, the Chine have studied very 
well this collapse of the Soviet Union and are terrified by 
it, so they're very glad that Deng Xiaoping was not 
Gorbachev, as they say.  With respect to the Russians, I 
think Putin says the greatest geopolitical catastrophe in 
the 20th century was the collapse of the Soviet Union, so 
that gives you a sense of his sense of the world.  And I 
would say he's trying to move back to the Chinese model. 
 
Neil Conan: 
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Graham Allison, thank you for your time today.  Cheng Li, 
nice to meet you.  Ashley Tellis, thank you very much for 
joining us here at the Wilson Center.  After a short break 
Jane Harman joins us to talk about women in leadership 
positions; what they bring to their jobs and why they're so 
important.  Stay with us.  I'm Neil Conan, it's the "Talk 
of the Nation" from NPR News.   
 
[music playing] 
 
Male Speaker:  
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Scientists say they don't know yet how much the melting 
might accelerate in coming years.   
 
An Egypt assembly gathered to vote on a draft of a new 
constitution.  Members of the Islamic-dominated 
constitutional convention are voting on articles in the 
nation's charter; they're expected to push the document 
through despite backlash in recent days against President 
Mohamed Morsi.  Opposition parties accuse Morsi of 
hijacking the democratic process and complain the draft 
constitution was hastily thrown together.   
 
Details on those stories, and, of course, much more later 
today on "All Things Considered."   
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committee, and she was Geraldine Ferraro.  I thought she 
was an extraordinary leader.  First-ever woman nominated on 
a major party ticket; she was the vice-presidential nominee 
in 1984, for those of you who have forgotten that in some 
way.  But she had it all, I thought, and that campaign was 
a rugged campaign and they lost badly, but she stayed in 
the game, she tried to come back.  Well, she had to give up 
her House seat to run for vice-president, something I 
actually did to run for governor of California, which I 
lost and then I came back to the House.  But Gerry tried to 
come back twice to be senator for New York, didn't happen.  
But, even at the end, after battling cancer for 12 years, I 
remember the election night of 2010, I looked up on my TV 
and there was Geraldine Ferraro, on television, in her last 
months, on one of the election commentary channels, I think 
it was Fox, actually, fighting it out.  It was just so 
moving. 
 
Neil Conan: 
 -
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Female Speaker: 
Good afternoon, fans of you both.  My comment is, I'm 55 
and a former executive of an insurance company, and I think 
that what women bring to the table are both being consensus 
builders and better listeners.  And I think those two 
things are really linked.  My experience with men in the 
executive workforce, and this would be even at the 
executive leadership level, is that they listen only to a 
certain point, and if their point isn't being supported, 
they tend to stop listening.  And I think women grow up 
differently.  It may be even genetic, it starts from the 
playground where we build better relationships because we 
listen more, and we enjoy sharing more.  And I think that 
consensus building is really the critical feature.  I'll 
take your reply off the air. 
 
Neil Conan: 
All right, Susan.  Thanks for the call. 
 
Jane Harman: 
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that you fail to look towards the skill set of the pa 
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